
DATE: 

TO: 

FROM: 

MEMORANDUM 

November 20, 2020 

Mayor White and City Council 

Mercy Rushing, City Manager 

SUBJECT: Meredith Request FY 2021- Parks & Open Spaces 

(Restroom Project for Nature Pre'serve Playground Area) 

Background information: 

September 2015 the City of Mineola relocated and expanded the Children's Playground Area at 

the Mineola Nature Preserve. This came about due to requests from parents who frequently 

took their children to our preserve to play outdoors and have picnics with their family. Our 

original playground was by the other side of the Pavilion which also housed our one and only 

restroom facilities. Our equipment were very old and limited and we could not find any 

replacement to fix what we had so we heard that Tyler Parks dept., was going to purchase new 

playground equipment and will no longer need their old equipment. So the City contacted the 

City of Tyler and we made a deal to take apart all their equipment if they would give to our City. 

The Tyler City Council agreed and we got all their equipment which were in pretty good shape. 

We hired a professional playground consultant who helped our Public Works Director to plan and 

engineered a new playground and repurpose the ones we took from the city of Tyler's Park. 

Thanks to fundraiser efforts through Kacey Musgraves Concert we were able to fund the 

materials and labor (from consultant) in completing our much larger and newer playground for 

our Nature Preserve Park. However at this time we felt we did not need a restroom facility, we 

were thinking people would walk to the facility by the Pavilion. It was not long, that our citizens 

and guests were asking for restroom facility due to their kids needing it right away, or and too far 

for their grandparents or great grandparent to walk over to the Pavilion. We also were running 

into issues, where we had the Pavilion rented for family reunions, weddings and other events 

were taking place at the Pavilion and children and adults would come along and use the 

restrooms facility while their event is going on. 

The Parks board contacted 3 local builders to give us cost and drawings for a restroom facility for 

the playground area and the board voted on the plans and probable cost that Mr. Glen Thurman 
provided attached with this memo. The Parks & ·Open Spaces Advisory board at their regular 

meeting voted unanimously to ask Mayor and City Council to include this project to be submitted 
as a project to the Meredith Foundation for their consideration. 

Project total probable cos't is $35,500.00 






